BRC Area 9 Meeting Minutes
5th June 2023 at The Compass Inn, Tormarton
	Item
	
	Action



	1
	Present

Gill Penberth – Chair

Penny Fernehough – Area Rep 
Jo Ricketts – Area Secretary -via Zoom
Chantelle Bucknell – Treasurer

Daphne Smith – KLRC 
Margaret Read – KLRC

Sue Micklewright - BDRC

Jill McFarland – BDRC 
Sarah Raymond – BDRC 

Susan Fews – VHPRC

Ollie Gerrish – KVRC

Celia Horner - VHPRC

Caroline Rich – Cotswold Edge

By Zoom

Pip Thornton - VWH

Emma Roberts – VWH 


	

	2
	Apologies

Kim Evans - Saxon Dressage Group
Diane Morgan - KLRC


	

	3
	Area Report

Dressage to Music – Sarah Raymond, new Area Official took charge.  Entries were good.  Probably helps for not having to be a BD member to take part. 
BRC now have an inclusivity representative to promote riding clubs to others who may not be involved with horses.  New scoring system being developed which is part of riding club results.

Combined training and combined challenge was run by West Wilts for us.    Lots of areas are now asking venues to run qualifiers for them due to costs etc.  

	

	4
	Forthcoming Events
18th June – Horse Trials
Area 15 are not sending as many competitors.  West Wilts have been advised we do not have as many entries and they will honour the original quote.  

Area 15 struggling to find helpers and are offering them £50 to cover travel costs to ensure sufficient help.

VWH offering help with starting team and providing fence judges, Saxon have 7 helpers.  Penny organising helpers, more required and reserve for those that do not turn up.    Penny meeting at West Wilts to sort course plans and locations for fence judges.

Concern on whether we will break even at this event.

24th June – Dressage – no Swindon members present to comment
8th July – Showjumping – no Wessex Gold members to comment
20th August – Intro Dressage, Frampton organising.
Winter Qualifiers

8th October – Novice Dressage at Dauntsey

15th October – Arena Eventing – may swap to be Combined Challenge. Then run Arena Eventing in spring. Caroline Rich to come back with a decision after the meeting.
7th January – SJ at West Wilts organised by Bath RC
Winter Intermediate Dressage – usually organised by Severn Vale but no representative to confirm.


	

	5
	Training

Feedback from first aid course was that it was very good.  Attendees still awaiting certificates, Penny to chase up.  Course was applied well to horses.  Training grant application to be put in to reimburse.  

Penny was approached by Dina Watts from VWH to run a flatwork rally.  Waiting for grant reimbursed and more money in the account before committing to more training currently.


	

	6
	AOB
Consideration for horse trials for 2024.  Either different cheaper venue or ask venue to run it for us.  Mendip Plains much cheaper.  Area 15 not joining us next year.  
A query from the floor regarding costs being sent to Head office with membership and prelim entries.  Penny confirms that a lot of the money goes for Championships.  Membership monies go to cover insurance etc.  Should the magazine ‘Riders’ go online to save money? 

Penny said costs are being cut such as stewards training becoming online rather than a whole weekend of training with hotel and guest speakers.  

Penny to ask for accounts from head office. 

Vaccination database – now with Kim Evans, any issues please let Penny know.   If vaccination is out of date then a yellow card will be given, if a vaccination is given with 7 days of competition a red card is given. Vaccinations are now more lenient using the card system.

	

	7
	Next Meeting
AGM – Monday 6th November 2023, meeting 7.30pm at Compass Inn


	


